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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  
 

Next week are the final few Year 11 GCSE exams. To mark the end of their GCSEs we will be holding the Year 11 leavers 
assembly for the children next Thursday. 
 

I would like to wish the Year 10s good luck with their mocks which continue into next week. 
 

Next Thursday and Friday evening is the school summer show ‘Sister Act’ at The Harlequin Theatre. The children have been 
working tirelessly in their rehearsals and it should be a fantastic evening. 
 

Take Care 
 

Mr Alexander 
 

 

UPCOMING DATES 
 

Tuesday 21st June 
 

Wednesday 22nd June 
 

 
Thursday 23rd June 
 
 
 

Friday 24th June 

 

Year 10 SEND Parents’ and Carers’ Evening (Virtual) 
 

Drug and Alcohol Awareness Workshop for Year 7, 8 and 9 Parents and Carers 
(Virtual) 
 

Year 11 Leavers’ Assembly (Children only) 
Year 8 Surrey County Cup Cricket, Wallington County Grammar School 
Summer Show ‘Sister Act’, The Harlequin Theatre 
 

Summer Show ‘Sister Act’, The Harlequin Theatre 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT 
 

YEAR 7 
 

Esme Young for achieving full marks on her Maths end of year assessment. 
 

YEAR 8 
 

All of 8MTH for earning the most achievement points in the year group this week. 
The following children for earning the most achievement points in their tutor group this week. 
Jack Zangel, Tia Harrison, Thomas Lord, Lana Powell, Daisy Plowman, George Ross, 
Thomas Robinson, India Miller and Max Bacon. 
 

Well done and thank you to India Miller, Maxence Giubergia, Amelie Seldon,  
Joseph Wallace, Oliver Barlow and Joanna Frampton for all their effort in designing and making the set for the Sister Act 
show. It's going to look great on stage next week! 
 

8SC PE for a tremendous assessment on rounders and for their pure class and sportsmanship.  The entire group worked 
brilliantly together. Deep fielders getting the ball in to the bases quickly over a huge distance, base players making difficult 
catches and others backing up preventing the few mistakes being costly.  All combining to prevent massive hits scoring 
whole rounders. Well done!  
 

YEAR 9 
 

David Alexandre Ramos for a superb effort in his classes and the excellent number of achievement points he has got so far 
this year. Eve Green for her great motivation and effort this week in English, Maths and PE. Eli Harms for always trying hard 
and doing well in lessons. Jack Borrett for always being well behaved, polite and on task. Ella Garrett for being a valued 
member of the form. Olivia Thompson for always showing initiative and taking on tasks without being asked. 
 

9SG PE for their long jump. Our best lesson to date. They showed the largest amount of focus, progress and achievement 
made this year.  Truly impressive, well done! 
 

YEAR 10 
 

Anna Mitchell for continuing high motivation  
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MEDICATION AT STUDENT SERVICES 
 

Any children requiring regular medication during the school day will need to have a completed and signed medication form. 
Children can collect a form to take home from Student Services or it is available to print from the website.   Student Services 
will safely store all medication for those children. Please note Student Services do not hold anti-histamines for hay fever so 
if these are required a medication form and a supply of anti-histamines should be provided to Student Services. Please note 
paracetamol and ibuprofen are only provided by Student Services for emergency use only. 
 
 
 

 

PARENT AND CARER WEBINAR 

 

 
 
 
 
Drug education charity the Daniel Spargo-Mabbs Foundation will be delivering a drug and alcohol awareness workshop for 
parents and carers of children in years 7, 8 and 9 funded by Surrey Adult Learning. 
 

This will be held on Wednesday 22nd June 2022 from 7 – 8.30pm and hosted by Asha Fowells and Ruth James, drugs 
educators from the DSM Foundation.  
 

How to attend 
 

To enrol for this workshop, please clink the following link to Surrey Adult Learnings’ website:   
https://adultlearning.surreycc.gov.uk/Page/Prospectus_CourseOverview?uio_id=25343 
On the day of the workshop, the Foundation will send you a joining up link together with a welcome booklet prepared by 
Surrey Adult Learning.    
 

Please also complete this short pre-workshop survey so the Foundation can get a sense of their online audience and what 
questions they may have in advance. https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/8CP29WV 
 
 
 

 

SUGGESTED READS 

 
Each week we feature a book that may appeal to secondary school age pupils; copies 
of which are available in our library. 
 
Artichoke Hearts – Sita Brahmachari  - a wonderful story about family, grief, love 
and growing up.  
 
12-year-old Mira comes from a chaotic family where it’s not always easy to have her 
voice heard. Her beloved Nana’s health starts to decline and as it does Mira starts to 
discover secrets of those around her whilst starting to keep a few of her own.   
 
 
Suitable for age 11+  
 

 

ARTIST OF THE WEEK 

 
JOSHUA ANDERSON 
 
Well done to Joshua. A fantastic homework in response to British artist 
David Hockney. This digital artwork has been created on an iPad using 
pro create. A very clever piece with great attention to detail. We can’t wait 
to see your final piece in the coming weeks. 
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YEAR 8 ART 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

The children in Year 8 have been having fun creating clay responses to Pop Art. This set of work by 8TA shows 
some very creative thinking- well done year eight! 



YEAR 8 ART (Cont.) 
 

 
 

 

YEAR 7 SCIENCE 
 

In science we are currently exploring ecosystems. Jessica, Luca, Freddie, Lewis and Ben all showed the differences 
between organism, population, community and ecosystem brilliantly. Well done Year 7, keep up the good work!  
 

Ms Nielen 

    
      



YEAR 8 CRICKET 
 

The Year 8 cricket team travelled to Oxted on Tuesday 14th June for their first District league game of the season. Oxted 
won the toss and chose to bat first. A much improved performance bowling and in the field saw Oxted all out for 51 runs in 
14 overs with some excellent bowling and catches along the way. Our batting innings were short but sweet. Chasing our 
opponents down in just 6 overs and finishing 57-1 with a huge 6 from Jack to end the game. 
 

Wickets came from: 
Sam x2 
Ben x2 
George x2 
Fred 
Jack 
Rooshan 
Bella 
 

Player of the Match: George for some spectacular bowling and catches. 
 

Mr Webb 

 
 

 

YEAR 7 INDOOR CRICKET TOURNAMENT 
 

On Wednesday 15th June, Year 7 took part in their first competitive indoor cricket tournament. The squad were absolutely 
brilliant and won two matches beating Oxted 37 Runs – 31 and Warlingham 52 runs – 31. Unfortunately we lost to St Bedes 
by 2 runs. Huge mention to William who scored a total of 28 runs in a single game and Gabriel for an excellent catch and 
delivering a maiden over. We also saw some excellent bowling from Callum and Dylan who both took 2 wickets as well. This 
was the first time this group have played together and for some the first time they have ever experienced a competitive game 
of cricket. They conducted themselves excellently and showed tremendous teamwork and effort throughout. The team 
finished 2nd which is a huge achievement.  
 

Squad: William, Callum, Gabriel, Dylan, Alfie, Rylee, William and Riley  
 
Mr Price 
 



YEAR 7 DISTRICT ATHLETICS 

 
On Thursday 16th June we took a group of Year 7s to the district athletics event at Reigate Grammar. The children competed 
in a variety of athletics disciplines throughout the afternoon. They performed really well with a large number of children 
having this as their first ever big athletics meet since before covid. There were a number of children who made finals and 
performed to very high standards and some missed out by some very small margins.  
 
The children conducted themselves really well with 100% effort being put into all events. Some notable performances came 
from Isabella who missed out on 3rd place in the 100m girls finals by 0.18 seconds. Ollie who came 4th in shot put with a big 
throw of 7.58m. Johnny who came 2nd in the boys high jump clearing 1.25m.  
 
At the end of the afternoon the overall points were calculated together and the Year 7 girls athletics team came 8th out of 15 
schools. The boys Year 7 athletics team came 10th out of 14 schools. A huge well done to all of the competitors who 
represented Reigate School. 
 
 
Mrs Crisfield 

 

OTHER NEWS 

 
Well done to Harry who was chosen to represent 
Surrey State Schools in the Hobbs Trophy match at the 
Kia Oval on Friday, 10th June. This prestigious match 
has now been played for over 50 years. A team 
comprising U15 boys from State schools in Surrey play 
against a team from the ACE Programme based at The 
Kia Oval. Nominations were received from schools and 
club coaches across the county in addition to Surrey 
Performance. Harry is a right arm fast opening bowler 
who was selected due to his impressive performances 
both for his club Salfords CC and our school team in 
winning the County Cup Plate Competition last year. 
This was a fantastic opportunity to play at such an 
amazing international cricket venue. Harry should be 
very proud of his selection! 
 
Mr Strachan 



OTHER NEWS 
 

Saturday 11th June 
Weir Archer Athletics and Fitness ground, Kingston 
Surrey Schools Athletics Championships 
 

We would like to congratulate the children who were selected for the Surrey Championships this year. We had a record high 
of five athletes across both age categories: Ava, William, Samuel, Oliver and Lily.  
 

Three of the children were available for the day; Ava, William and Samuel. It was a perfect day for spectators, albeit a little 
warm for the athletes. The first challenge of the day was to get a parking spot at the venue!  
 

William qualified for javelin and hurdles but athletes can only compete in one event so he had to choose between the two. 
He chose 80m hurdles! William was up first for his Junior Boys heat and easily went through to the finals.  
 

We knew he only really had one competitor to challenge him and it couldn't have been any closer in the final. They were 
neck and neck the whole way and nobody could call it on the line. Nail-biting stuff!  William ran a personal best and, at that 
moment in time, was the 5th fastest in the UK for his age group this year! The results went up and the judges deemed William 
the silver medallist by 0.01second. Incredible performance!   
 

Ava had a very tough heat and faced fierce competition in the Junior Girls 800m. Sadly, this meant that she didn't qualify on 
this occasion but no doubt will be back in contention next year. 
 

Samuel was competing in the intermediate Boys 800m. His heat was a very tactical race. He knew he needed a top two 
finish to qualify but also wanted to conserve as much energy as possible for the final. He sat comfortably in second for the 
whole race, only needing to go a bit faster than he needed along the home stretch. The final showed Samuel's quality from 
the very start. He led from the break and continued to push throughout, gaining a convincing win by a clear 10m. A brilliant 
performance.  
 

Good luck to those competing for the Surrey Schools team in the next stage this weekend. We couldn't be more proud of all 
of our athletes.  
 

Mrs Jones 

 
 

SISTER ACT REHEARSALS  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Sister Act Rehearsal News 

The performance days are getting very close now and there is an air 
of excitement in the ‘Sister Act’ cast. The set designers are racing 
against time to get everything completed, ready to set up next week. 
Three more rehearsals to go until show time! In assemblies the 
children are enjoying a ‘behind the scenes’ preview to give them a 
taste of what is to come. Please do come and support what is going 
to be a most joyful show, get your tickets now!  

  



SCHOOL SUMMER SHOW 

 

 



TWELVE 15 MENU  

   

 
On rare occasions due to supply issues we might need to adjust the menus slightly at short notice 

 



EDUCAKE 

 
Congratulations to the following children who have 
answered the most questions on Educake. 

 

 
 

 

10th June – 17th June 
 

 
Year 7  

 

Armaan Chitty 
Dexter Rayar 
Lewis Dixon 

Alfie-John Markwick 
Bethany Martin 

Phoebe Chapman 
Cerys Hyder 

Jessica Francis 
Freddie Harrison 

Louis Acosta 
 

 
Year 8 

 
Eddie Walker 

Milo Mills 
Toby Borrett 
Boris Borisov 
Lana Powell 

Joshua O'Brien 
Summer Cusden 

India Miller 
Liam Hyde 

Dylan Humphry 

 
Year 9 

 
Alice Horn 

Joe Skinner 
Lucy Royce-Wood 

Evie Kinsley 
Bennett-Luca Moodley 

Claudia D'Angelo 
Henry Gardener 

Lucina U 
Orla Marsh 

Dawson Francis 

 
Year 10 

 
Alice Horn 

Joe Skinner 
Lucy Royce-Wood 

Evie Kinsley 
Bennett-Luca Moodley 

Claudia D'Angelo 
Henry Gardener 

Lucina U 
Orla Marsh 

Dawson Francis 

 
Year 11 

 
Gwendolyn Sheehan 

Eleanor March 
Christian Larbi-Yeboa 

Yasmin Raven 
Freya Pearce 

Matthew Sarjantson 
Eva Grist 

Greta Delany 
Megan Thomas 
Jasmine Gibson 

 

HEGARTYMATHS 

 
Congratulations to the following children who have clocked 
up the most learning hours on HegartyMaths. 

 
 

 

10th June – 17th June Top Correct Answers 
 

 
Year 7 

 

Nikolai Donciu 
Betsy Richardson 
Ryandeep Bhole 

Sophia O'Donohue 
Ruby Taylor 

Rebecca Odhams 
Aliza Codd 

Phoenix Woodford 
Rachel Coxon 

Ruby Kelly 

 
Year 8 

 

Anya Shakya 
Laural Regnard 

Angela Libin 
Boris Borisov 

Stella Jaschinski 
Hannah Butterfield 
Thomas Harrison 
Summer Cusden 
Grace Cresswell 

Isla Stock 

 
Year 9 

 

Maddy Haymes 
Cayden Addison 

Lee-Marvin Agbonifo 
Alister Millar 

Imogen Hedges 
Lily Hall-Brennan 
Louise Ayub-Batt 
Evie Pawlowicz 

Daisy Wells 
Leland Rose 

 
Year 10 

 
Samuel Stapley 
Lizzie Shepherd 

Evie Lord 
Freddie Ruby 
Dylan Gould 
Grace Weids 

Charlie Barham 
Jaimie Murray 

Lily Woodhams 
Amelia Hawley 

 
Year 11 

 

Samuel Kitchen 
Alex Cheung 
Chloe Fegan 

Eva Smallman 
Finley Dixon 

Gwendolyn Sheehan 
Ruby Finnigan 
Paris Watson 
Albion Hysa 
Amal Bazzar 

 

CAREERS 

 

 
Our Reigate School website has a Careers Section which contains lots of useful information regarding college open events, 
up and coming careers events at School, details regarding apprenticeships and how to search and apply for them along with 
links to useful websites. Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information regarding further 
education, apprenticeships and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. The library also has lots of 
Careers Resources and books for the children to use. When using the Morrisby platform please use the Reigate School 
Code when signing up: MC94232M  
 
 

    

www.barclayslifeskills.com www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk www.icould.com 

  

                                  www.morrisby.com  
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YEAR 10 COLLEGE TASTER DAYS 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 10 Reigate College Taster Day – 27th June 2022 – 9.00am to 3.30pm 
Year 10 East Surrey College Taster Day – 12th July 2022 - 12.30pm to 4.00pm 

 
 

RUN REIGATE TEEN 5K RACE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Lucy Rayner Foundation have collaborated with Run Reigate to be the headline charity for the 2022 event and to launch 
the first ever 11-16 Teen 5K race.  The foundation is a charity that does much to support children and family in the local 
community and is dear to our hearts. 
 
It is proven that being active physically also helps to maintain good emotional wellbeing and positive mental health, important 
for us to be successful in our daily lives.  
 
There are limited spaces for the Teen Race and The Lucy Rayner Foundation have been in touch with us to ask if any 
Reigate School children would like to take part.  The race is due to take place on 18th September 2022. Sign-ups will have: 
 

- A 5k single loop, close road route 
- Dedicated start for ‘Teens’ aged 11-16 
- Great Teen medal offers 
- And of course, a medal and running buff to wear on the day 

 
Those who choose to run specifically for the Lucy Rayner Foundation will also receive a Lucy Rayner Foundation T-shirt. 
 
So, from Year 7-Year 11, if you are interested in taking part, follow the next 
steps below from the Lucy Rayner Foundation.  
 
 

 



YMCA EAST SURREY 

 
 

 
 
 



YMCA EAST SURREY 

 
 

 

 



REIGATE SCHOOL GOVERNORS MEETINGS 
 

The Reigate School Governors meetings for this academic year will take place on the following dates; 
 

 29th June 2022  
 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
 

Please visit the school website https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/ to access our safeguarding pages for guidance, 
support and signposting.  
 

We have a comprehensive outline of our Reigate School Early Help offer, which is designed to help families access key 
services when support is first needed. 
 

If you have any concerns, questions or would like advice surrounding any aspect of safeguarding please contact the school 
and ask to speak to a member of the safeguarding team. 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
 

 

 

Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency’s CEOP Command.  
Since 2006, Thinkuknow has been keeping children and young people safe by providing 
education about sexual abuse and sexual exploitation.  Thinkuknow is unique.  It is 
underpinned by the latest intelligence about child sex offending from CEOP Command.  
Thinkuknow aims to ensure that everyone has access to this practical information – children, 
young people, their parents and carers and the professionals who work with them.  Alongside 
the Thinkuknow website the programme provides educational resources, including films, 
cartoons and lesson plans, to help parent/carers and professionals raise young people’s 
awareness.   https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 
 

 

CHATHEALTH SERVICE 

 
For children aged between 11 and 19 there is a ChatHealth Service 
available provided by the Surrey School Nursing Service. 

 

For more information please visit the website  
https://childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk/ChatHealth 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

IMMUNISATIONS 

 
The Children and Family Health Surrey Immunisation Team will 
be returning to Reigate School to continue to offer Year 9 
Diphtheria/Tetanus/Polio final school booster and the 
Meningococcal ACWY vaccination. The next date provided by 
the Immunisation Team is; 
 
 

 Tuesday 12th July 
 
 
Please complete the e-consent form for your child’s vaccination at: www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk (The school’s unique 
code/URN number is SR145217 which you will need to enter on the consent form). 
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